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SHARPTOWN REGULAR MEETING 

MINUTES 

February 21, 2017 

 

President Gosnell called the meeting to order at 7:30p.m. In attendance were Commissioners 

Bennett, Bradley, Schneider, Henry, Clerk/Treasurer Schneider, and Secretary Adkins. Also 

present were residents Jean Cordrey, and Michael Thompson.      

 

Commissioner Bennett made a motion to approve the minutes from the February 6th regular 

meeting. A second was made by Commissioner Schneider. All were in favor, so carried.  

 

Commissioner Schneider made a motion to pay the bills as stated on pages 4 and 5, which was 

seconded by Commissioner Bennett. All were in favor, so carried.  

 

 

              OLD BUSINESS: 

The solar project is progressing on schedule and will be ready for MDE soon.  

 

President Gosnell stated Dollar General had given official approval to build a store in town at the 

Pecan Corner site.    

 

     

NEW BUSINESS: 

 

President Gosnell stated the Planning and Zoning Commission will need to begin meeting again. 

They had not met since 2012 due to lack of agenda items.  He contacted the members to see if 

they were still interested in serving, with only Rick Nagler agreeing to remain on the 

Commission. He then spoke to several residents to find interested people to replace the members 

stepping down. Residents Jean Cordrey, Michael Thompson, and Tommy Bowden all agreed to 

serve. Commissioner Schneider made a motion to appoint Jean Cordrey, Michael Thompson, and 

Tommy Bowden to serve on the Planning and Zoning Commission along with Rick Nagler, 

which was seconded by Commissioner Bennett. All were in favor, so carried.  

 

President Gosnell reported someone abandoned a boat and trailer at Cherry Beach. It is now 

being stored at the water plant until it is determined what to do with it.  

 

Commissioner Schneider reported that the County has agreed to pay to keep a port-a-potty at 

Cherry Beach all year long.  

 

 

President Gosnell asked for public comment. Jean Cordrey stated on the news she saw the City 

of Salisbury received a grant to purchase a foreclosure/abandoned property which they will use 

as a community center and that be something to look into for the old school. Michael Thompson 

asked if there was a projected start date for the Dollar General project. At this time, there is not.  
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There were no other comments. Commissioner Schneider made a motion to adjourn which was 

seconded by Commissioner Henry. All were in favor, so carried. 

  

President Gosnell adjourned the meeting at 7:47 p.m. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

Sheila Adkins 

Commission Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 


